

# **MOSMAN PARK SCHOOLS**

striving | enjoying | enquiring



**Mosman Park Primary** 

mosmanpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au P: 9384 6667 F: 9385 3393 A: 91 Victoria Street Mosman Park 6012 www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au School for Deaf Children

mosmanpark.sfdc@education.wa.edu.au P: 9384 2088 SMS only: 0437 412 975

www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au

Newsletter #13 6 September 2018

## FROM THE PRINCIPALS

Congratulations to the competitors, spectators and staff who participated in our recent House Athletics Carnival. As usual, our students gave their very best and competed fairly and enthusiastically. Thank you to the parents and families who came along to support on what was a very successful day. Fittingly, for the first time in living memory, we had a draw for the Shield. Baldwin and Buckland drew in first place and were followed very closely by Stirling.

Our Interschool Athletics Carnival will take place next week on Wednesday, 12<sup>th</sup> September. The Carnival will be held at Swanbourne Primary School. Team lists are currently being finalised and students will be bringing permission notes home in the near future.

We have received some of the NAPLAN results for our Year 3 and 5 students. Although we have yet to receive the comparison data that shows how we have performed in relation to other schools, the information that we do have indicates our students have performed well. Individual student reports are expected at the school in coming weeks and will be sent home to parents once they have been received.

Please be aware that there is an increased presence of parking inspectors and rangers around the school site. We are all concerned about the safety of our students, we acknowledge that drop off, and pick up times are particularly concerning. During these times please ensure you park safely. As Solomon Street becomes very congested, it may be opportune to use the parking on the north side with access from Lochee St. We thank you for your understanding and consideration and hope to come up with a plan to ease the parking congestion in the near future.

Alison Robb and Monique Smith **PRINCIPALS** 

# MOSMAN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL SCHOOL WEBSITE – QR CODE



By hovering over this code with your device, you will be directed to the school website. New information is added to the website weekly.

#### **MERIT CERTIFICATES**

Congratulations to each of our students who were awarded certificates at our last assembly.

Pre	Evelyn Yeak, Joshua Cockle, Willem Collica,	
Primary	Jarrah Donnan,	
PP/Year 1	Sebastian Creasy, Jimmy MacNamara,	
Year 1	Nadia Crews, Sam Braddy, Charlie Lalor	
Year 1/2	Sam Bailey, Bella Villalva, Ella Hopson	
Year 2	Coco Watkins, Mack Williams, Flynn	
	O'Biren, Emilie Pieyre	
Year 3	Jude Braddy, Milla Nylund, Ben Bowles,	
	Ethan Needham	
Year 4	Gabby Muir, Max Bailey, Alby Mitchell-	
	Bathgate, Liam Kelley, Summer Rosa	
Year 5/6	Mia Stratton, Luke Horne, Ben McAlwey,	
	Annabel Simpson, Ned Fletcher-Harrison,	
	Luke Burling, Jamal Issah	



# **ASSEMBLY**

The next assembly will be held on Friday, 14<sup>th</sup> September at 8.50am. Miss Burton's Year 2 class will present the assembly and we encourage everyone to attend.

## **INTERM SWIMMING LESSONS - YEARS 2, 3 AND 4**

Swimming lessons commence at Fremantle Leisure Centre for all Years 2-4 students on Monday  $10^{th}$  September and conclude on Friday  $21^{st}$  September 2018. If you have not returned the Swimming Enrolment Form, your child must bring it to their teacher tomorrow.

If you have not paid your School Charges and Contributions, please send \$60 per child to the office tomorrow. This charge is mandatory.

#### **HOUSE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL**



The House Athletics Carnival took place on Thursday  $30^{th}$  August. All the children had a fun day taking part in the carnival. For the first time in a very long time we had a tie for  $1^{st}$  place Baldwin and Buckland, not far behind in  $3^{rd}$  place was Stirling. Well done to all that participated and thanks to the parents who came along to cheer them on.

Joint 1<sup>st</sup> – Baldwin & Buckland 688 points 3<sup>rd</sup> place - Stirling 676 points

Γ	T _			
Champion	<b>Runner</b> up			
Year 3 girls				
Milla Nyland	Rosie Haddrell			
Year 3 boys				
Dominic Leclezio	James Curtis			
Year 4 girls				
Audrey Warden	Jasmin Letts			
Year 4 boys				
Alex Gamble	Alexander Riley & Gideon Lee			
Year 5 girls				
Isabel Cullity	Annabel Simpson			
Year 5 boys				
Lonnie Bozier	Billy Curtis			
Year 6 girls				
Princess Giwa	Teagen McArthur			
Year 6 boys				
Hugo Bray	Max Hansen			

# INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

The Interschool Athletics Carnival will take place on Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> September for selected students Years 3–6. This will be held at Swanbourne Primary School from 11am. All welcome to come along and cheer the students.

# **STUDENTS NOT RETURNING TO MPPS 2019**

Please advise the office if your child **WILL NOT** be attending Mosman Park Primary next year. This will assist with planning and class arrangements for 2019

#### SPECIAL POLICE VISIT



There was plenty of excitement when two officers from the WA Police Regional Operations Group cruised in through the gates off Winifred Street with their sirens blaring on Wednesday. The kids all got to see inside a police vehicle and interact with shields, bullet proof vests and helmets. They learnt about tasers, guns and hand cuffs and had all their questions about policing answered. Thank you to Eloise's dad for providing the experience! Emma Lipscombe

## **FATHERS' DAY BREAKFAST**



The children from EC3, Room 8 and Room 9 treated their dads, grandads, grandmas and mums to a scrumptious breakfast cooked on the BBQ for Fathers' Day. It is always a very special morning. Many thanks to Geoff the gardener and the other volunteers who came in to help prepare the food.



The children in ECU1 enjoyed doing lots of fun activities with their Dads on Father's Night including shaving. testing strength of spaghetti, making shoes out of newspaper and playing with moon sand. At the end of the night Tristan was crowned King Squiggler after the children voted on their favourite pictures drawn by the dads.

## **MOSMAN PARK NETBALL - NETSET GO**



The Winter Netball Season is now complete. Many thanks to Nicole Hart for coaching the year three team and Karren Pronk for coaching the year four team. The year four team was undefeated but still had a few tough games! Thanks to the umpires and well done to everyone. Margaret Baldwin



The year 3 Mosman Park Primary Netball team competed in the Friday night competition this winter. They did exceptionally well for their first season and won or drew every game! Coached by Nicole Allen and assisted by Gen Hart the team went from strength to strength and had a lot of fun along the way. Learning to play as a team and developing the values involved was especially important.

# **HOCKEY CARNIVAL**

On Sunday 26th August, some of the Year 1's played for Mosman Park Primary in a Hockey Carnival in Fremantle. It was a hot day and we had to play 5 games. We had lots of fun but the best part was getting an ice-cream afterwards! Annie Johnston (Yr 1, Mr Stewart)



# KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION SESSION

As part of the Mosman Park Primary School Kindergarten Orientation Program, all parents and their Pre-Kindy children are invited to the next story time and play session tomorrow Friday, 7<sup>th</sup> September from 9.30 – 10.30am.

# **KAPTURE - SCHOOL PHOTOS**

If you would like to order a photo and you haven't done so already, please go onto the Kapture website and use school code: RGGPLL

INCURSION - THE GROVE LIBRARY
Mrs Lund, Ms Williams & Mrs Smallbone



Today Year 3 & 4 had some great stories read to them from past MPPS winners from The Grove Writing Competition. Stewart taught us all about sizzling starts to our stories.

# YOUNG WRITERS COMPETITION

We would like you all to take up your pens and pencils and write a story to enter YOUNG WRITERS Creative Writing Competition 2018. It close on October 28<sup>th</sup>. Please bring your entry to Mrs Smallbone Room 3 and she will enter for you.



'There is a box on my door and an entry form too! Surprise me!!

Surprise yourself!!'

# **GROVE LIBRARY BOOKWEEK EXCURSION**



We can draw Stripey! During Bookweek lots of classes visited the Grove Library for an author talk. Year 3's were lucky enough to hear a fantastic talk from Wendy Binks. She spoke about how she writes and illustrated children's books. She also told us about how a book is published, and the finally taught us all how to draw Emus. It was great!

#### **P&C NEWS**

Please refer to the separate attachment with the newsletter email for P&C News.

#### **CANTEEN**

We are getting a few "Gluten Free" orders in which is great to see. Unfortunately for now, while we introduce "GF" products, I have to stress that the Canteen is "Gluten Friendly" rather than 100% Gluten Free as I cannot guarantee cross contamination with Gluten products won't occur during preparation. I hope you all understand and we will certainly strive for this in the near future!

Please also try and limit the number of Coles Lamingtons donated. The kids love home-baked goods but totally understand that this is not always possible! We are also seeing quite a few lollies and coloured icing on cakes which doesn't meet the Traffic Light System requirements highlighted in The Department Of Education's Healthy Food & Drink Policy.

Thanks for volunteering and for all your hard work ensuring the canteen runs smoothly. It's good to see the Silver Banking Book being filled out too!

Maz Johnston, Canteen Coordinator

# **CANTEEN ROSTERS**

The canteen is a huge fund raiser for the school and every child benefits. Each class is responsible to fill any vacant shifts the week they are rostered on for Bake, Donate & Volunteer. We strongly urge any parents that haven't done a canteen shift to volunteer just 2 hours of their time at least twice a year. That's all it takes. Please sign up for a shift at <a href="http://signup.com/go/afMFbmH">http://signup.com/go/afMFbmH</a>

The Canteen provides funds to the school to help operate programs like Artist in Residence, Scope IT and resources for each class.

Friday 14 <sup>th</sup> September	Yr PP/1 Mrs Anderson –
	Pritchett
Class rep:	Celine Baber/Ebony Hennessy
8.30 - 11.30am	11.10 – 1.30pm
Taylor Langley	Pete Baber
Pia Wendt	VOLUNTEER NEEDED
VOLUNTEER NEEDED	VOLUNTEER NEEDED
10.00 – 12.30PM Shift	VOLUNTEER NEEDED

Friday 21st September	Year PP Mrs Dawson
Class rep:	Elissa Paterson
8.30 – 11.30am	11.10 – 1.30pm
Kellie O'Briend	VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Elissa Paterson	VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Jasmine Epiro	VOLUNTEER NEEDED
10.00 – 12.30pm Shift	VOLUNTEER NEEDED

Please contact Jeanie Moullin <a href="mapps-rosters@gmail.com">mppsrosters@gmail.com</a> for more information

# **CHAPLAIN'S CORNER**

Hi Everyone,

URGENT - 4 or 6 Volunteer Participants needed for a study I am doing for my Graduate Diploma of Counselling and Family Therapy. My current unit is a Research paper on Family relationships and Parenting. I require participants for a simple study over 4 weeks involving activities in parenting and providing feedback on personal findings of strategies trialled for study paper. If you are willing and able to participate PLEASE let me know as soon as possible. You and your family may benefit and I definitely will be grateful and appreciative.

**Breakfast Club** Helpers on Thursdays still needed, if you have an hour or 30 min in the morning from 8am that you can help out with food prep or dishes, we would really appreciate your company. <sup>(3)</sup>

**Sleeping Bag Appeal:** Our Prefects are still collecting any new or clean, pre-loved sleeping bags and blankets for the **Homeless.** Please bring in any donations and drop them at my office (Double blue doors next to Room 7) or the tub in the Library. We will be presenting our donations to Salvation Army this Friday September 7<sup>th</sup> at our Values Assembly.

Thank you Blessings Rhonda Miller YouthCARE School Chaplain M: 0403523066 rhondam@youthcare.org.au

# **COMMUNITY NEWS**

We have so many School Holiday Programs and Community News items, make sure you check out the extra Community News section attached to this email.





reception@micasaproperty.com